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I join the Chairman in welcoming Mr. Serino, the nominee to be Deputy Administrator of the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA).  

This important post functions as FEMA’s second-in-command.  During the government’s failed response to Hurricane Katrina, there was no deputy leader at FEMA.  This position was created in the Post-Katrina Emergency Management Reform Act, authored by this Committee, specifically to ensure better management and direction of the agency’s daily operations.
If confirmed, Mr. Serino will join FEMA at a critical time.  As a result of changes from the Post-Katrina Reform Act and better leadership, our nation’s ability to prepare for and respond to disasters has improved dramatically.  Yet, challenges remain as the agency moves to implement all the reforms.  These range from improving FEMA’s management practices and strengthening FEMA’s regional offices to ensuring better collaboration with state and local officials. 

One example of the need for improved state and local outreach is FEMA’s ongoing initiative to modernize flood maps.  I support FEMA’s efforts to use the latest technology to gather better data and produce more accurate maps.  FEMA must, however, do more to work collaboratively with state and local officials who are in the best position to know their communities’ strengths and vulnerabilities.  
Changes in flood maps can have a significant effect on local economic development.  I have seen this first-hand as FEMA recently proposed new flood maps for Portland, Maine.  I encourage FEMA to work with Portland to develop a new flood map that more accurately assesses risks without unduly burdening the city and its residents.  Contentious, litigation-style appeals are no substitute for the cooperation FEMA should be fostering with state and local officials.
FEMA’s preparedness responsibilities extend beyond responses to floods and hurricanes.  It also includes duties such as pandemic preparedness and response.  Mr. Serino has worked in the emergency response community for 36 years.  He currently serves as the Chief of Boston’s emergency medical services department and also is the Assistant Director of the Boston Public Health Commission.  Given this experience, I am particularly interested in the nominee’s views about our nation’s ability to combat the dangerous H1N1 virus.  
My concerns are not, however, limited to the threat posed by naturally transmitted pathogens.  Last week, the Chairman and I introduced the Weapons of Mass Destruction Prevention and Preparedness Act.  This legislation would enact many of the recommendations of the Graham-Talent WMD Commission Report and would strengthen our nation’s ability to prevent and respond to WMD attacks.  If, in a worst-case scenario, our prevention efforts fall short, then FEMA would be responsible for leading our nation’s emergency response and for communicating with the public.

At this juncture in our nation’s history, we face a daunting convergence of emergency response challenges.

No matter what the hazard or the danger, we rely on FEMA to guide our nation through the emergency.  It is the agency we turn to for clear-headed direction, strong leadership, and coordinated action in the event of an emergency.

This is a massive responsibility, and it requires exceptional leaders.  I look forward to hearing Mr. Serino’s insights on emergency preparedness and on ways we can continue to improve and strengthen FEMA.  
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